
Jeff, 

  

I just wanted to drop you a note to tell you that your Oak Grove HS 

Interact Club helped us serve 900 meals to Special Olympic athletes, 

coaches, and volunteers Saturday at the Regional Spring Games.  OGHS 

Interact previously helped us serve 250 meals in October at their own 

school for the Powerlifting competition.  Outgoing President Linn Chung 

and incoming President Sophia Huynh brought 12 additional volunteers and 

worked from 9-1pm.  They did an outstanding job cooking and wrapping hot 

dogs, preparing the lunch bags, and distributing lunches to the aquatics, 

tennis, and track & field venues.  And of course, they were so much fun 

to be around.   

  

Here are some pictures (Sophia is cooking hot dogs).   

  

I was very impressed with Alaine Flandez.  I understand she is attending 

RYLA and will be the incoming ASB President.  Her RYLA experience should 

serve her well.   

  

Sophia said she could not apply for RYLA because she is an incoming 

Junior.  I want to let you know she is very interested in applying for 

Interact 5170 District Council as a Senior.  I hope she will get strong 

consideration for RYLA next year even though she will already have been 

club President.   She has tremendous leadership potential. 

  

So I just wanted to report that Oak Grove Interact is awesome. 

  

Let me know how things are going with Valley Christian. 

  

Take care. 

  

Bob Pfahnl 

District 5170 Interact Chair 

408.280.7587 x308 


